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October 13, 2022 

Patty Akers 

Kevin M. Curley 

Messer, Fort & McDonald, PLLC 

6371 Preston Road, Suite 200 

Frisco, Texas 75034 

RE: AUGUST 2022 FINAL COMPLIANCE UPDATE 

Dear Ms. Akers & Mr. Curley, 

We received the City of Double Horn’s August final compliance update on August 16, 2022. I 

apologize for the delay in responding with feedback. 

We appreciate the details provided in this latest update. It appears from the report that the city’s 

expanded city hall has begun use for city meetings and will be made available to the public for 

events and meetings and will also be used by the DHIA and DHCWSC for their public meetings. 

The city hall location will also include an additional little library location and community art 

wall.  The report also indicates broadband internet will be implemented beginning this summer 

through a partnership with Spectrum to provide needed communications infrastructure to the 

community.  The report also indicates that a partnership with the DHIA will implement the new 

road sign project throughout the community with a communication plan for residents as 

implementation begins.  The report also indicates that planning for emergency water supply for 

the community is underway with the DHCWSC and neighboring city of Marble Falls and other 

vendors in the event that local supply is interrupted due to drought. The report also indicates that 

the city is utilizing its website to provide information on trash, recycling, and other items of 

public interest as required. The report also indicates that work is ongoing to develop a 

subdivision ordinance for the city as well as preparing the required agreements to participate in a 

capital area regional notification system. The report also indicates that the city is continuing to 

meet its other obligations already implemented under the agreement concerning meetings, 

notices and other legal requirements for cities. 

Based on the progress noted in this update as well as previous updates it appears that the City of 

Double Horn has substantially complied with the AVC and that pursuant to the AVC the State of 

Texas should dismiss the lawsuit.  If you could, please prepare an acceptable motion and order 

for this purpose for this office’s signature at your earliest convenience. 

Respectfully, 

KENT RICHARDSON 

Special Litigation Counsel 

Office of the Attorney General 

http://www.texasattorneygeneral.gov/
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